
NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

THURSDAY, JANUARY 30, 2020

ATTENDANCE:  Council members present— President Jane Gore, Vice-President Alisha Gredy ( left at
12: 09pm), Councilmember Nancy Crocker, Councilmember Anna Hofstetter, and Councilmember Dave
Rudd. Also in attendance— Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Town
Attorney Jim Roberts, and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

COUNCIL BUSINESS— 11: 45am

1)  CALL TO ORDER by President Gore at 11: 48am.

2)  CLAIM APPROVAL

President Gore explained that the Council received a claim for Heid Rate and Regulatory Services in the
amount of$ 30,000.

Councilmember Hofstetter made a motion to pay the claim for Heid Rate and Regulatory Services in the
amount of$ 30,000.  Vice-President Gredy seconded the motion. Councilmember Crocker commented
that the Town Council is trying to do their best in being diligent with the people' s money. All were
unanimously in favor.

3)  ANY OTHER UNFINISHED BUSINESS OR COMMENTS THAT MAY COME BEFORE

THE COUNCIL

Clerk-Treasurer Young advised that the County had asked the Town Council if they could hold their
County Commission and County Council meetings at Town Hall during the 2020 early voting dates.P

The Town Council agreed to this last year.  Clerk-Treasurer Young reported that she has since received a
call from the County Clerk asking to possibly use the Town Hall as the early voting site rather than for
County meetings. Clerk-Treasurer Young explained they would have to close off half the Town Hall
meeting room during the early voting dates and may have to move a couple of meetings.  Discussion.
The Town Council will take the early voting option under consideration.

President Gore reported that she has received an email from Jenni Voris, the Town' s community liaison
for OCRA.  Ms. Voris would like to give a presentation to the Council as to what OCRA has to offer.

President Gore suggested she attend the regular Town Council meeting in February and the Council
agreed to this presentation.

Administration Manager Can presented the Town Council with census posters, cards and information.

The census bureau is asking for people to apply to be census takers.

Utility Manager Cassiday reported they are getting bids to dig up the east side of the Town Hall building
to address the slug infestation.  Once the area is dug up, a new coating will be put on the block and it
will be sealed.  The current bid from Dewey Sizemore to do this work is $9,400.  Discussion.

Vice-President Gredy made a motion to spend up to $9,400 to do the work on the building.
Councilmember Crocker seconded the motion. Councilmember Hofstetter commented that she doesn' t

feel comfortable approving this motion without seeing a written estimate.  Utility Manager Cassiday
advised he was sent an email with the estimate but did not have that information before him.

The motion passed 4- 1, with Councilmember Hofstetter abstaining.
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President Gore asked for an update on the Police Department.  Police Chief Seastrom advised that

Community Corrections has not moved into the Police Department building yet as they are waiting for
the MOU with the County Commissioner' s office.  Also, they are trying to locate the conduit in the back
of the Police Department to run fiber, once the fiber is run, they can connect to the phone box and
separate the building.  After the work is done, Community Corrections can move in.

Councilmember Crocker spoke about the costs of parades that are held in Town.  She reached out to the

President of the Shriner' s Club to see if they would be willing to hold their Shriner' s parade in
conjunction with the Lion' s Club Spring Blossom Parade.  The President of the Shriner' s Club advised
he would take this request before the group.  Police Chief Seastrom explained that the Shriner' s Club at
the State level is the one that makes the decision as to the dates of the parades, it is not done at the local
level.  Councilmember Crocker will get the contact information from Police Chief Seastrom.

Councilmember Hofstetter advised that the Council had discussed charging a fee for parades in town.
She would like to revisit this discussion at a future Town Council meeting.  Councilmember Crocker
commented that she will try to do some research on what other communities do for parades.

4)  ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Crocker made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Councilmember Hofstetter seconded
the motion. President Gore adjourned the meeting at 12: 12pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 1- 30-2020 is retained in the office of the
Town Clerk- Treasurer.

1-Gvt_.

Pres a Mane Gore

Vice-Pr   '  ent Alisha Gredy

Councilme   . er Nancy Crocker

Cou '' member • !*=

ofti.,..44

Clerk-Treasurer Bre / K.   /aung Councilmember Dave Rudd

2

1


